[image: image1.jpg]SVERLAY,

LIBRARY

s
ST




Page 1
August 27, 2014

Page 2
August 27, 2014

Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes

8/27/14
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.
ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  John Adler, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Emily Fidelman, Karen Fletcher, Cokey Stapleton, Charles Wood
Library Director: Neli Van Buskirk

Absent:  Jim Elder
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
MINUTES 
There will need to be a revision of the June minutes to indicate that revisions to the Policy on Development and Implementation of Policies are significant enough to warrant review, and the revised policy will be revisited and approval sought at a later meeting.  The June minutes should also not state that the policy is yet attached.  The June minutes themselves will need to be revisited and approval sought from the Board at the a later meeting.
Andrea identified an error in the July minutes with regards to the deductible on the insurance used to pay for a vandalized window.  Cokey moved to approved the July minutes with this correction.  Andrea seconded.  Karen abstained, and the motion passed.

REPORTS

Library Director’s Report:

Neli submitted the following written report:

Building

· Fused lobby lights replaced by Peak to Peak Electric.  Bulbs had to be special ordered.  $280 for labor and materials paid.

· Phone line 1 (303-258-1101) has been down since 8/16/14.  CenturyLink scheduled to fix on 8/23/14.  

· Ken Caryl Glass, Inc replaced broken and scratched windows.  Insurance company unable to reimburse the $250 deductible library paid by the library as restitution payment was not an option.  Library paid $250, Hartford Insurance paid $2629.

Library

· Summer Reading Program was a huge success.  We had great participation.  Geneva planned a very smooth, fun and comprehensive program.  

· The Nederland Girl Scout Troop built and donated some fun benches for “the garden”.  It was a partnership project that helped build community relationships.

· July and August were busy months, with high patron and usage traffic at the library.  Katie and Amy have and are doing very well with training and are taking on responsibilities with great interest.

· The new DVD collection is up and running.  Currently all DVDs have been donations by staff, volunteers and patrons.  The collection has been well received by the community and I will look into making some purchases in the upcoming months.

· The Standard Deviation music program on August 16th was a pleasant and welcomed event.  Geneva and I will be discussing programming options for the library over the upcoming months.  We will be thinking of new concepts and models for programming that best suit budget, time and effort, whilst at the same time provide community needs.

· I attended Bootcamp at the University-Madison, Wisconsin August 3rd – August 9th , 2014 for the start of my MLIS program.  I will be taking one 3 credit class per semester.  

· The Library Foundation would like to know if the Library District Board would support the idea of the Foundation donating the vacant lot to the library.  They would like for the district to take a vote before they pursue the matter further.  Molly Melamed, Foundation Treasurer is spearheading this endeavor and is working in sorting out all the paperwork and logistics.  

Andrea moved to support the Foundation’s pursuit of the donation.  Dani seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Tim Williams, Paul Wember, and Pete Jefferson have been in touch with Neli concerning the heating system repairs.  Paul Wember would like to attend the September Board meeting to train the Board on the use of system controls.  Tim Williams says the airflow looks good but is waiting on a hydraulics report before addressing the issue of the zone decommissioned late last winter due to a possible leak.  The group raised a number of questions they would like to bring to Tim, including whether there is an accurate way to test for leakage, if foundation damages may be a concern, whether the intention is to restore use of the decommissioned zone or to have it permanently capped.  These questions should be asked in the September meeting, and the group will decide whether to pursue input from a third party before the engineer signs off on the repairs as being “final.”  The group would prefer that training on the controls be given after repairs are finalized.
President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:
Andrea submitted the following written report:

1. As of July 31, 2014, we have approximately $19,276 in our checking account. We have approximately $212,300 in our Savings account, and $83,500 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $59,102.

2. Income in July 2014 was approximately $6,829 from Boulder County, the library received a foundation donation in the amount of $2,500 (as budgeted) and approximately $258 from copy/petty cash/fees/interest.  Total Income for July 2014 = $9,587.

3. July 2014 expenses totaled approximately $17,586. Of that, $13,629 was for payroll, $1847 for books and materials, of which $1417 was for book purchase, and $1334 was for maintenance, of which $1104 was for janitorial. The library received a payment of $2629 from Hartford Insurance for the claim filed last month.

4. Please review our Budget vs Actual.  Our numbers continue to look good.  Jake recently took over working on the library account at Accounting Specialist and there is an issue with the way he imputed the wages.  Neli will talk with him about correcting this for this month and future entries.

5. John Cutler has updated the budget page of our audit.  There are some things he needs to leave the same.  Neli and/or I will contact him to get an understanding about this for the meeting.  We hope to have the updated version for your review by Tuesday.  Please review the audit prior to the meeting so that you can contact Neli or I to have your issues/questions.  

John Cutler advised that the variance between budget and actuals reflected the TABOR reserve and was not problematic.  Page 14 of the audit which describes employee pensions will need to be revised to clarify that only the Director will currently receive a pension.  Charles moved to accept the audit with this revision.  Karen seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

Library Board Liaison’s Report
None.
NEW BUSINESS

None.

OLD BUSINESS
None.
OTHER BUSINESS

Concerns were raised about the change in speed limit on the stretch of 119 south of the library from 25 mph to 35 mph. The NedPeds group’s plans for a crosswalk in this area were also revisited in light of the change.
The Board retreat has been formally scheduled for October 12, 2014.  Neli reminded the group that the State Library has good, free resources to support facilitation.
ADJOURNMENT

Dani moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:00 p.m.  Cokey seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
The next Board meeting will be at 7 p.m. on September 24, 2014.
